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Christ Church (C of E) Primary School

Upton Rd, Moreton, Wirral, CH46 0PB

Headteacher: Mrs A Donelan                                                      

Tel  :- 0151 677 5152
schooloffice@christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk
www.christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk

SCHOOL REOPENING INFORMATION
Wednesday 3rd June 2020
Dear Parents / Carers of _____________________________
We are writing to provide information for you with regards to your child returning to school on Monday 8th June. Please ensure that you read this information carefully so that you are aware of the protective measures that we are taking to minimise the risk of infection spreading. 

Your child has been allocated to the Year 1 red bubble, based in the class 3 room. Their grown up will be Miss Hogg. They will start on 8th June and their alternate days will be as follows:
	Week beginning 8th June
	Monday, Wednesday, Friday in school
	Tuesday, Thursday  - home learning

	Week beginning 15th June
	Tuesday, Thursday  in school
	Monday, Wednesday, Friday – home learning

	Week beginning 22nd June
	Monday, Wednesday, Friday in school
	Tuesday, Thursday  - home learning

	Week beginning 29th June
	Tuesday, Thursday  in school
	Monday, Wednesday, Friday – home learning


The day will begin at 8.55am and your child should access school via the driveway. As you arrive, you will notice markers to ensure social distancing happens – this must be followed. In line with our Health and Safety measures, we ask that only one adult drops your child off at school and please note, parents will not be able to access the school site. Children will be welcomed by a member of senior staff on the gate and sent to their bubble teacher who will be waiting on the front playground so there is someone familiar for them to meet with. 
The only things that children will need to bring each day is a sun hat, water bottle and a waterproof coat. PE kits, school bags and personal belongings should not be brought into school. In this warm weather, children are encouraged to bring their own sun cream into school in a named, sealed bag and children will need to put this on themselves as staff will be unable to help them. Mobile phones should not be brought into school, however if your child walks home alone and needs their mobile phone with them, then it should be taken into the class bubble where it will be placed in a sealed box. Phones can no longer be locked in the office and school cannot accept responsibility for them. If your child brings a packed lunch into school, then this should be in a named disposable carrier bag or sandwich bag that can be thrown away when children have finished eating. 

School lunches will be served to the children in their bubble room. Lunch will be a picnic grab bag with a sandwich, fruit, a dessert and a drink. If your child is in F2 or Y1 they are entitled to a free school lunch which will be pre-ordered each morning.

The school day will end at 3.15pm for your child. As you arrive on site to collect your child, please follow social distancing and stay on one side of the chained barrier where children will be brought onto the front playground to be dismissed to a known adult. 
The focus during the school day will be on pupil’s emotional wellbeing to help them understand why things are so different at the moment. Basic skills will be covered each morning along with PSHE sessions, forest schools and physical activities. Children will not change into PE kits or forest schools clothing during the day to prevent any possible virus becoming airborne from clothing. Children are allowed to wear trainers with their school uniforms so they can access physical activities safely.
School can only remain open for increased numbers of children if it is safe to do so. As the government have now permitted individuals to mix with up to 6 people, it is essential that you follow this and do not exceed the recommended numbers you mix with. Children and families are expected to follow the protocols distributed and school will do all we can to minimise the risk to children, families and staff. We have strict cleaning and risk assessments in place and have also attached the cleaning information guidance for you.
I know that there is a lot of information enclosed, please do take the time to digest and understand it and should you have any questions, please email the school office and we will respond as quickly as possible. Please note that all communication with school should be done via email or telephone as staff will be unable to meet you face to face during these unprecedented times.

To help your child we have attached a returning to school booklet and have made a film clip of what school looks like now so you can share these at home and help them to prepare.
School will seem different and we do need to be strict with our new routines, but we will still do all we can to care for your child.

Thank you for your continued support. We look forward to welcoming your child to school next week.
Yours Sincerely,
Mrs Amanda Donelan
(Head teacher)
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